Wildwood home December 2016

800-223-0557 / 303-730-0460

www.wildwoodonline.org

President's Message

The new meal pattern will be implemented October 1, 2017. Some of the changes, though not required, can be made now. Read on and see what some of the changes are and if you would like to implement them now. Reimbursement will not be affected until 10/1/17.

Milk Updates

- The change from whole milk to low-fat or fat free milk can be a challenging transition for a child turning 2 years old. You now have a one month transition period to help with this change.
- For example: Children 24-25 months can be offered whole milk or 2% milk and still be claimed for reimbursement. Once the child turns 25 months, you must offer low-fat or fat-free milk.
- Flavored milks can only be served to children ages over 6 years and to adults in adult daycare.
- Children 5 years and younger must only be served unflavored milks. Flavored powders, syrups and pre-mixed flavors cannot be added to the milk.

Water, Water, Water!

Most of us could use a little more water every day. To make this happen, the new meal patterns require the following:

- Make drinkable water available to children throughout the day.
- For younger children, or non-verbal participants who are unable to ask for water themselves, it's important to ask often if they would like water to drink.

Water can be on the table during the meal as long as it is not served in place of milk.

Whole Grains: Get the healthy scoop beyond the cereal bowl

For the past two years, Colorado has required you to serve at least one whole grain a day. To make sure you are meeting this rule, double check your menus to ensure you have at least one whole grain per day.

Please keep in mind, if you only serve one meal per day which requires a bread/bread alternate (breakfast* or lunch/supper), that meal must include a whole grain. If your program serves snack only, and a bread/bread alternate is one of the two required components, it must be whole grain.

*If your breakfast is substituting the meat/meat alternate for the bread/bread alternate, the whole grain requirement would not apply.

> Kati Wagner 303-730-0460 x222

kati@wildwoodcacfp.org

Just a Reminder... The last day that we can accept original September claims or upward revisions is December 22, 2016.

Claims Corner

With the holidays coming up please remember that when you serve cranberries it must be homemade cranberry sauce or canned whole fruit cranberry sauce which must be documented on your claim.

Don't forget to let us know about all school closures or mark the school out column if you claim on the internet. We also need to know if you did daycare on Thanksgiving or Christmas Day or New Year's Day.

Providers who use the Scan Forms, please do not write in the shaded columns or across bubbles that are not for attendance. This will cause the meal to be disallowed. Don't staple the Scan Forms together. This will cause the scanner to jam. Be sure to bubble the bubbles completely, especially the middle of the bubble.

Claims are due in the office by the 5th of each month.

Director of Processing

Sue Crenner 303-730-0460 x228 sue@wildwoodcacfp.org

Claims Coordinator

Ginny Clark 303-730-0460 x233 ginny@wildwoodcacfp.org

Claims Coordinator

Kristen Britton 303-730-0460 x225 kristen@wildwoodcacfp.org

The new meal pattern was released and went into effect October 1, 2017. We have a year to understand and implement the new rule. For a snap shot of what the changes are, go to www.fns.usda.gov/cacfp/meals-and-snacks.

As we receive guidance from USDA and Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, we will share the changes that we can make now.

~ Wildwood Resources ~

Need some extra hours? It's now easier than ever to get all of your continuing education credits! Wildwood Resources is pleased to announce that our correspondence courses are now available as online training courses! Go explore and let us know what you think!

Check out our online store: www.wildwoodonline.org/store

The U.S Department of Agriculture prohibits discrimination against its customers, employees, and applicants for employment on the bases of race, color, national origin, age, disability, sex, gender identity, religion, reprisal, and where applicable, political beliefs, marital status, familial or parental status, sexual orientation, or all or part of an individual's income is derived from any public assistance program, or protected genetic information in employment or in any program or activity conducted or funded by the Department. (Not all prohibited bases will apply to all programs, the first six protected bases of race, color, national origin, age, disability and sex are the six protected bases for applicants and recipients of the Child Nutrition Programs.)

If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, or at any USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the form. You may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form. Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, by fax (202) 690-7442 or email at program.intake@usda.gov.

Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339; or (800) 845-6136 (Spanish). USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer.